SANBORNTON TELECOMMUNICATIONS ADVISORY COMMITTEE

DRAFT MEETING MINUTES
        Meeting Date / Time:
Monday, June 9, 2014 / 7:00 pm
        Meeting Place:            
Sanbornton Town Office Meeting Room
Members Present:
Sue Sylvester, Karen Ober, Dick Gardner & Ian Raymond
Approval of Minutes of 5/20/2014 STAC meeting:
Dick Gardner moved approval of the 5/20/2014 meeting minutes as presented, Karen Ober seconded the motion, the minutes were approved unanimously.
Discussion of legislation concerning broadband: 

Ian Raymond reported that House Bill 286 (which concerns the issuance of broadband infrastructure bonds by municipalities) was sent to interim study by the Legislature, which essentially constitutes “killed” status.
Report re contact with TDS Telecom re broadband service
Dick Gardner reported that he has had some difficulty in getting information concerning the possibility of TDS service to Sanbornton.  He will keep trying to get more information.
Review of proposed draft of Telecommunications Section of Master Plan

Sue Sylvester presented a 20-page working draft of a proposed Telecommunications Chapter of the Master Plan.  The Committee thanked Sue for her substantial effort to prepare the draft and the reviewed the draft in detail.  After considerable discussion, the Committee decided that the draft should be divided into two documents, first the Telecommunications Chapter of the Master Plan and second a detailed technical document concerning telecommunications technology.  The Master Plan chapter would follow a format traditionally associated with Master Plans and would be shortened to four to six pages.  Focus of the Master Plan chapter would be on Sanbornton and emphasis would be on current telecommunications service status and adequacy, future goals, recommendations and an action-oriented strategy intended to implement the recommendations.  The technical document would be focused on available or emerging telecom technology within a much broader geographical scope, would consider all possible telecom technology options and would provide frequent up-dating as the technology continues to evolve.
Karen Ober mentioned that Sanbornton’s law firm, Donahue, Tucker & Ciandella (DTC), will go to towns and present a workshop on how small towns may deal more effectively with their cable TV and internet providers in negotiating contracts.  Karen agreed to contract DTC to explore organizing a presentation to Sanbornton officials.

Sue and Bob will schedule a work session to prepare a revised draft of the Telecommunications Chapter of the Master Plan to be presented to the STAC at its next meeting. 
  

Confirm date & time for next STAC meeting:

The next meeting of the STAC committee will be the usual second Monday of July (07/14/2014) at 7:00 pm at the Town Office meeting room.
   

The meeting adjourned at 9:04 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Bob Ward

Town Planner
